
Lucha Underground – June 22,
2016: All Hail The King
Lucha  Underground
Date: June 22, 2016
Location: Lucha Underground Temple, Boyle Heights, California
Commentators: Vampiro, Matt Striker

We’re just a few weeks away from Ultima Lucha Dos and a lot of the card
still needs to be set. The official length hasn’t been announced yet but
the rumor says four hours over three weeks, which is an upgrade over last
year’s three hours. Also it’s about time to start going somewhere with
these storylines because time is running out on this season. Let’s get to
it.

The opening video recaps the Gift of the Gods Title, most recently held
by Cage, who failed in his cash-in attempt against Matanza. We also look
at the stories for Famous B. and Black Lotus.

Dario Cueto talks to a masked man named Night Claw, who is from the same
Aztec tribe as Prince Puma. Tonight the seven Aztec medallions will be
awarded but Dario gives Night Claw one for free. Dario isn’t letting him
off that easily though as he reminds Claw that the Jaguar tribe was the
first one to be wiped out by the gods.

The announcers tell us that Night Claw debuts at Ultima Lucha Dos.

Aztec Medallion: Daga vs. Mascarita Sagrada

I have no idea what they’re going for with Sagrada but it’s getting
annoying at this point. Kobra Moon is watching from the balcony. Daga
throws him down for two to start and a snap suplex gets the same. A
Russian legsweep sets up a cobra clutch crossface to make Sagrada tap at
2:13.

Famous B. superkicks Sagrada and hits him with a shoe. B. promises to get
a new client and make him famous. Hopefully this gets rid of this story

https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/06/26/lucha-underground-june-22-2016-all-hail-the-king/
https://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2016/06/26/lucha-underground-june-22-2016-all-hail-the-king/


because it’s really not interesting.

Dragon Azteca Jr. is in Dario’s office and accuses the boss of being a
liar. That gives Dario an idea: Dragon Azteca Jr. vs. Black Lotus at
Ultima Lucha Dos. We’ll see who is the true killer that night.

Aztec Medallions: Joey Ryan/Cortez Castro/Mr. Cisco vs. Killshot/Marty
Martinez/Siniestro de la Muerta

Remember that Cisco now knows his partners are cops. Before the match,
Marty returns Killshot’s dog tags as a peace offering. Cortez and Marty
get things going with Marty doing the Moth pose. It’s off to Joey for a
fight over the lollipop until Killshot comes in to make things more
serious. A handstand walk sets up a dropkick to send Joey into the
corner, meaning it’s off to Cisco vs. Siniestro. Some armdrags put
Sinistero down and a powerslam gets two.

We get a Buzz Sawyer reference from Striker but Vampiro “won’t put that
over at all.” Sinistero trips Cisco, which Striker calls a Canadian trip.
Cortez comes in for a bottom rope tornado DDT on Marty, who is taken down
again by a middle rope hurricanrana from Cisco. Everything breaks down
and it’s time for the dives with Marty posing instead of jumping.

Castro and Cisco put him on the floor with a double clothesline before
Killshot uses Castro as a launchpad to moonsault onto everyone else. Back
in and Cisco hits a reverse hurricanrana (Rewind Rana according to
Striker. I kind of like that.) on Killshot but Joey tries to steal the
pin to start a brawl. The distraction lets Marty curb stomp Cisco so
Killshot can add a top rope double stomp for the pin at 8:04.

Rating: C. This was fine but I’m getting a little tired of the Aztec
Medallion shows. The strength of Lucha Underground is in its storytelling
and we’re really not getting that in these thrown together matches. Yeah
Joey, Cisco and Castro have a story but that can’t really be addressed
here because the announcers don’t know about it. The match was fine but
nothing all that interesting, which makes for a dull show when that’s all
you get.

Marty steals the dog tags back.



Aztec Medallions: Sexy Star/Mariposa vs. Ivelisse/Taya

Taya and Star get things going with the latter grabbing a front facelock.
That goes nowhere as Taya reverses into a keylock before they trade some
armdrags for a standoff. A double tag brings in Ivelisse and Mariposa
with Ivelisse putting on a headlock until she’s pulled into the buckle.
For a little change of pace, Mariposa ties her arms between Ivelisse’s
legs for something like a Sharpshooter. Cool move.

Ivelisse is quickly out and it’s off to Taya vs. Mariposa for a rather
intriguing matchup. Star comes in before anything happens though and
armdrags Taya from the top. Everything breaks down and Star hits a
running seated senton off the apron to drop Taya again. Taya gets thrown
into some empty chairs as this breaks down into a brawl like it probably
should have in the first place.

Ivelisse dives down onto Mariposa and it’s back to Taya vs. Star in the
ring. A DDT drops Taya but Star won’t tag in Ivelisse. La Majistral gets
two on Ivelisse and we hit the pinfall reversal sequence. Everything
breaks down again and Taya spears her partner by mistake so Mariposa hits
Ivelisse with a White Noise to give Star the pin at 9:45.

Rating: B-. I liked this a lot more than I was expecting with the women
showing that they could have a compelling match with some pairings that
are actually intriguing. I could go for Taya vs. Mariposa down the line
with Taya being all about fitness and perfection and Mariposa being
something like the female Mankind. There’s something interesting there
and it could be entertaining down the line.

Here’s Prince Puma for his first ever speech in the Temple. Puma gets
right to the point: he’s been thinking about Ultima Lucha and there’s
only one match people want to see him have. Ever since he started
training, people have been asking if he can be the next Rey Mysterio but
Puma doesn’t want to know if he can be Rey Mysterio. He wants to know if
he can BEAT Rey Mysterio so the challenge is issued. Rey comes out and
says he’s a pioneer of all this, but at the end of the day he’s El Rey
(Spanish for The King and a nice plug for the network) and Puma is still
a prince. However, Rey needs to know if he’s still the best so the match



is made.

Overall Rating: C+. This show continued the roll towards Ultima Lucha
with one of the big matches being set up. For once this feels like a
major match actually worth looking forward to as Rey could probably nail
it for a show like Ultima Lucha. I’m starting to get excited for the
show, which is apparently going to run for three weeks over four hours,
which gives them a lot of time for a lot of the matches. Hopefully next
week is a storyline show though because they’re running out of time to
wrap up a lot of this stuff.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book on NXT: The Full Sail Years Volume II at Amazon for just
$3.99 at:

https://www.amazon.com/dp/B01FWZZ2UA

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Lucha  Underground  –  May  4,
2016: Say What?
Lucha  Underground
Date: May 4, 2016
Location: Lucha Underground Temple, Boyle Heights, California
Commentators: Vampiro, Matt Striker

We’re kind of at a new beginning around here as the trios tournament
ended and a bunch of the Aztec medallions have been won. We’re probably
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coming up on Ultima Lucha soon enough and at this point it’s pretty hard
to guess what the biggest matches on the card might be. Let’s get to it.

The opening recap focuses on the Aztec medallions and Mariposa vs. Sexy
Star.

Dario Cueto is looking at the hole in his roof when Catrina comes in.
They argue over who nearly killed who when Matanza fought Mil Muertes and
Catrina wants a rematch. Dario is willing to give Mil the rematch and
since he’s feeling generous, let’s make it Grave Consequences. Oh and
this is going to be a special one with four caskets, making it Graver
Consequences.

Aztec Medallion: Marty Martinez vs. The Mack

Mack goes right after him without even taking off the jacket. A northern
lights suplex gets two and a German suplex sends Marty flying but he pops
up with a dropkick to take over. You know, because a dropkick cancels out
a string of suplexes. Marty sends him into the corner with an exploder
suplex for two of his own. That’s about it for his offense though as a
Norman Smiley swinging slam of all things sets up a legdrop (and a Hogan
impression) for two on Marty. A Stunner and a TKO Stunner are enough to
put Martinez away at 3:26.

Rating: C. Mack is clearly someone Lucha Underground thinks something of
so it makes sense to give him a big win here and put him into the Gift of
the Gods title picture. Marty is much more of a creepy character instead
of someone who can do anything special in the ring so it’s a good idea to
have him lose so quickly here.

Catrina tells King Cuerno she’s going to have Sinestro de la Muerte (the
only Disciple left) take care of the Gift of the Gods Title instead of
him this time. That’s not cool with Cuerno so the hunt is on.

Sexy Star comes in to see Dario, who talks about seeing a lot of his
mother in her. The only way he and Matanza could stop their mother from
torturing them was to stand up to her. That’s what Sexy needs to do to
Mariposa and tonight she gets the chance for revenge and for a medallion.
It’s going to be a no mas match which means I Quit. His advice to Sexy:



after she makes Mariposa quit, don’t quit.

Aztec Medallion: Sinestro de la Muerte vs. King Cuerno

Catrina is with Sinestro. Cuerno dropkicks him into the corner two
seconds into the match as the announcers don’t seem to know about
Sinestro absorbing the hearts of his fellow Disciples. I get the idea
that they can’t see the stuff backstage but do either of them watch the
show? Like, shouldn’t they be doing that? Or do they just think it’s the
weekly Parcheesi tournament going on back there? Sinestro chops Cuerno
down but Catrina breaks up the Arrow with a rock to the back of the head,
setting up a springboard Fameasser to give Sinestro the pin at 1:52. It
was a glorified squash until then.

Catrina does the Lick post match and then hits him in the head with the
rock again.

Mascarita Sagrada is doing curls (seriously) when Famous B. comes in with
Sagrada’s first match, which is for an Aztec medallion.

Chavo Guerrero wants to know why he’s not fighting for a medallion. Dario
doesn’t think he’s worthy of one because of all the times he’s failed
before. Chavo likes the idea of seizing the opportunity.

Aztec Medallion: Mascarita Sagrada vs. Cage

Cage is defending and Famous B. does a big introduction with a dancing
girl for Sagrada. The fans chant PLEASE DON’T KILL HIM but Cage pretty
much does with a big release F5 for the pin in less than at 58 seconds.
One thing: the announcers spent the whole match talking about how Sagrada
is a legend in Mexico but for some reason he needs help being famous?

Chavo steals the medallion post match.

Aztec Medallion: Mariposa vs. Sexy Star

I Quit rules, which Vampiro says is the one match in his career that he
wouldn’t go for. Mariposa takes over early with a slam and elbow drop
before choking with a boot in the corner. That’s a no (as in keep the
match going, not no mas) so Star sends her into the corner for a



slingshot Bronco Buster.

Three Amigos set up a half crab on Mariposa but Star is no Lance Storm so
the hold is quickly countered and reversed into a freaky leglock. Star
makes the ropes which shouldn’t matter but Mariposa lets the hold go
anywhere. They quickly head outside with Star no selling the knee and
ripping off some chops. Mariposa one ups her with some LOUD chair shots,
including throwing one at her for a very modified Conchairto.

Still no from Star though and she sends Mariposa into the barricade
before driving a chair between Mariposa’s legs (Striker: “STEELY DAN!!!”)
but again that doesn’t seem to have much effect. Instead Mariposa drags
her up the steps by the hair and starts ripping at the mask. They climb
up into the catwalks and the scaffolding as the fans lose their minds.
Vampiro leaves commentary as we pan out to see how high up they really
are.

Star almost falls as we see the blood coming down her face. Thankfully
they come back down as Marty is out here to be creepy around Sexy. Marty
rubs her bleeding face against the barricade so here’s the Mack to beat
him up like a good….what exactly is her to Star? Friend? Star steals
someone’s purse to beat on Mariposa but gets beaten down again and starts
spitting up blood. That’s it for Mariposa’s offense though as Star BLASTS
her with a trashcan.

They actually get back inside with Mariposa punching her in the throat
and putting on something like a Sharpshooter with her arms, earning an
F*** YOU MARIPOSA (uncensored on the mic) from Star. Sexy jumps on her
back and chokes Mariposa until Marty comes in again for the save. Mack
comes in with a Stunner for the save and a cross armbreaker makes
Mariposa give up at 15:30.

Rating: A-. Now THAT is how you give someone a rocket push up the card in
one night. This was everything that Sexy Star has needed since she
started getting treated like a huge deal on the roster and now it feels
warranted for a change. Outstanding brawl here with these two beating the
heck out of each other. The expletives actually felt like a big deal and
made my eyebrows go up because you just don’t hear that on a wrestling



show.

Overall Rating: B. This show was all about getting stuff done in a hurry
and they capped it off with an awesome match for fun. The Aztec
medallions are either entirely done or very close to it and that suggests
to me that we’re getting closer to wrapping this season up, which is a
shame given how much fun it’s been. Another really strong show here as
this thing just keeps rolling along like it doesn’t know how to do
anything else. Check out that main event if you have the time as it’s
worth seeing for some good, brutal fun.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of the History of the Intercontinental Title at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B01D4D3EGQ

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Lucha Underground – April 6,
2016: The Brock Lesnar Push
Lucha  Underground
Date: April 6, 2016
Location: Lucha Underground Temple, Boyle Heights, California
Commentators: Vampiro, Matt Striker

It’s time to get the focus back on the Trios as we’re starting a
tournament to crown new #1 contenders. This could be interesting as I’m
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not sure if I can even name two trios, let alone enough to fill in a full
set of brackets. Odds are we’ll get more Dario goodness as well, which is
more than enough to carry the show. Let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of the stories tonight, including Cortez Castro and
Joey Ryan being undercover cops, Sexy Star being stalked and Matanza
destroying Pentagon last week.

Vampiro looks at his anti-psychotic medication when Dario comes in and
calls him Ian Hodgkison. Dario knows there’s a part of Vampiro that wants
to bash his brains in and then go fight Matanza but Vampiro isn’t crazy
enough to do that. He’s valuable to Dario as the voice of Lucha
Underground so tonight Vampiro needs to be on commentary. Vampiro takes
his pills.

Castro and Ryan report their findings to their boss, who wants them to
take out Dario. Apparently they’re in the Trios tournament together,
which seems to please the captain. I’m really interested in where this
goes and it’s nice to finally get back to the story after several weeks
away.

Ivelisse vs. Kobra Moon

Feeling out process to start with Moon working on the arm but getting
taken down into an armbar. A headscissors has Ivelisse in trouble but it
turns into a pinfall reversal sequence for two each. Moon does her
slithering into a choke over the ropes for two, followed by something
like a Tarantula/Anaconda Vice combo. A butterfly suplex into a double
underhook choke keeps Ivelisse in trouble but she grabs a Russian
legsweep to put both of them down. Ivelisse wins a slugout and kicks
Kobra down with Striker admitting that this is an ugly match. Back up and
Ivelisse grabs a running sunset flip bomb for the pin at 6:35.

Rating: D. Striker was right when he called this ugly. Kobra is just not
working and it’s getting worse with each week. At the same time it’s nice
to see Ivelisse getting some solo time instead of being on the wacky
team. She’s still awesome in the ring and you can hear TNA cry a bit more
every time she has a match.



Video on Killshot, who was a sniper in the military. He and his unit were
captured for thirteen months but he escaped and made it back home. Of
course this is accompanied by some well choreographed video showing
Killshot in combat. Really cool stuff here of course.

Famous B. comes in to see Mascarita Sagrada and offers a business card.

Sexy Star is working out when the Mack comes in. Apparently he’s on a
team with Marty the Moth and Mariposa and would like Star out there for
moral support. She screams a lot and I guess that’s a no.

Trios Tournament First Round: Cortez Castro/Mr. Cisco/Joey Ryan vs.
Mariposa/Marty Martinez/The Mack

The fans are WAY into Joey here. The announcers point out that the prize
for the winners isn’t clear, though I’d assume it’s a title shot. Cisco
and Mack start things off after Vampiro thinks Cortez and Castro are two
different people. Mack gets two off a hard shoulder but gets dropped by a
springboard armdrag. The fans actually start cheering Cisco after a
hurricanrana but Mack flips up to his feet and we get a respectful fist
bump.

Joey tags himself in and wants Mariposa, who he facepalms down like a
jerk. That’s fine with Mariposa who destroys Ryan with armdrags and kicks
to the back, sending Joey over for a tag to Castro. Marty is knocked down
in the corner and kicked in the face, only to come back with a dropkick.
The fans tell him that he still sucks though and it’s back to Mariposa to
dropkick Cisco. Things settle down with a cravate on Cisco, only to have
him grab a neckbreaker on Marty for the breather.

Castro comes back in with a tornado DDT, only to have Joey and Mack tag
themselves in. Mack Samoan drops him and gets two off a standing
moonsault as everything breaks down. Mariposa blocks Mack’s dive so he
kicks her onto the pile and dives anyway. You don’t block the Mack. Back
in and Marty tags himself in, causing a slap off with Mack. That earns
Marty a Stunner, followed by a 3D into a Codebreaker to give Joey the pin
on Marty at 8:35.

Rating: B. This was way better than I was expecting and Mack had a star



making performance here. Castro and Cisco seem to be on the verge of a
face turn but that might be due to having Joey Ryan on their team. I’m
not wild on the Mariposa/Marty/Mack thing but it could turn around if
Mack keeps performing like he did here.

Mariposa goes after Mack but Sexy Star comes in for the save and finally
fights back against Mariposa after weeks of cowering away.

Dragon Azteca is on the roof when Rey Mysterio comes in. Apparently
Dragon wants to kill Matanza but Rey points out what happened in Aztec
Warfare. They’re in the trios tournament next week though and here’s
Prince Puma as their partner. Puma actually speaks for the first time,
agreeing that they fight next week.

Lucha Underground Title: Fenix vs. Matanza

Fenix is challenging. Matanza shrugs off a kick to start and shoves Fenix
away with ease before choking in the corner. Fenix tries some more kicks
which just seem to annoy Matanza, setting up a release German suplex to
send Fenix into the buckle. Dario calls for blood but Fenix escapes the
Wrath of the Gods. A big German suplex sends Fenix flying again as this
is getting into massacre territory.

Matanza charges into a superkick and a springboard missile dropkick
staggers him. Dario tells him to remember mom so Matanza catches a dive
and plants him with a World’s Strongest Slam on the floor. Matanza just
unloads on him with right hands, setting up the Wrath of the Gods to
retain the title at 4:50.

Rating: D. It’s rare that a squash is the way to go but that’s what we’re
getting here. This is approaching the Brock Lesnar style monster push
with no one being able to touch Matanza until we get someone really
special out there. I mean, I know Muertes is going to be lurking
eventually but you can only run through so many people before it gets
goofy. We’re not there yet, but I’m not sure who else they can throw at
Matanza for now.

Matanza destroys him even more post match until Catrina shows up to say
stop. Mil Muertes runs in and knocks Matanza out to the floor. You knew



this was coming and there’s no way it’s going to be anything other than
awesome.

Overall Rating: B-. That main event doesn’t really hold the show down as
it was much more about setting something up than the match itself.
Matanza vs. Muertes is going to be sweet and given that this is Lucha
Underground, they’re going to give it the time to build things up. That’s
one of the best things around here: they know how to set things up
instead of just going through everything at once, like the Trios
tournament and then the big showdown. It’s another good show and gives
you more to look forward to in the future.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of the History of the Intercontinental Title at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B01D4D3EGQ

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Lucha Underground – March 30,
2016: Bring Her Down Easy
Lucha  Underground
Date: March 30, 2016
Location: Lucha Underground Temple, Boyle Heights, California
Commentators: Vampiro, Matt Striker

It’s the start of part two of the season as Aztec Warfare is out of the
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way and we have a new star in Dario Cueto’s brother Matanza, who won the
Lucha Underground Title last week. That means it’s time to start the long
build towards Ultima Lucha, which could be one of the best shows of the
year if they do it right. Let’s get to it.

We open with a recap of last week, along with the debut of Mariposa a few
weeks back and the Disciples of Death losing the Trios Titles.

We have a house band back and Dario is walking around ringside. He’s glad
to be back in charge in his temple and promises a new trios tournament
starting next week. As for this week though, it’s time to find a new #1
contender to the Lucha Underground Title. This brings out Pentagon Jr. to
say the only reason Matanza won was because he wasn’t in the match. Dario
says Pentagon isn’t championship material so Dario gets choked and has
his arm loaded up. That’s enough to earn Pentagon a title shot tonight,
which is WAY sooner than it should be taking place.

Vampiro approves of Pentagon’s actions.

Taya/Johnny Mundo vs. Mr. Cisco/Cortez Castro

Castro and Taya get things going as this is a rare heel vs. heel match. A
running boot to the face takes Taya down and a double bulldog gets two.
Taya finally gets in a shot of her own and drags Cisco to the corner,
where Johnny tags himself in. For some reason that annoys her, even
though it seemed like she was going over for a tag in the first place.
Johnny takes way too long to set up the End of the World and gets rolled
up for two, followed by a neckbreaker from Cisco.

That’s enough for Johnny as he immediately tags Taya back in, only to
have Cisco get in a DDT as everything breaks down. Cue Cage after that
whole cinder block over the head last week. You know, because you can
recover from that in a week. Cage is so mad that he just stands at
ringside, leaving Taya to take the Psycho Realm (Shatter Machine, a 3D
into a Codebreaker) for the pin at 4:41.

Rating: C-. This was an acceptable enough match as Johnny and Taya are
showing dissension and we also get advancement of Cage vs. Mundo at the
same time. Cisco and Cortez aren’t an entertaining team or anything but



at least they got a win here to give them some credibility going forward.

Marty the Moth is sitting in a chair and reading a book while talking
about people envying the moth tribe. They had a secret weapon in Mariposa
though, who we see murdering various masked men. The Mariposa mask was
passed down for generations and now it’s the most dangerous Mariposa of
them all. As usual, this was an awesome video which made something as
stupid as the warrior of the moth tribe sound terrifying.

Catrina teleports into Dario’s office (Dario: “I didn’t see you come in,
but that’s kind of your thing isn’t it?”) and promises the death is
coming for Matanza. Dario seems a bit shaken but still confident.

Trios Titles: Son of Havoc/Ivelisse/Angelico vs. Disciples of Death

The Disciples are challenging and this is an elimination match. Barrio
Negro (sweet they have names again) starts with Angelico and they flip
around a bit until Angelico armdrags him into an armbar. Havoc comes in
with a top rope double stomp to the back and it’s already off to Ivelisse
vs. another unnamed member of the team. Catrina offers a distraction and
a kick to the face eliminates Ivelisse. I’m not a fan of the champs
losing the first fall like that as it would be a title change in a
regular match.

Havoc comes in and flips over Trece before it’s off to Angelico for a
jumping knee to the face. Barrio gets a knee as well and the Fall of the
Angels puts Trece away to tie it up. They keep right on going with
Angelico hitting a great suicide dive at the same time Havoc takes out
the other Disciple with an Asai moonsault. Back in and Sinestro (thanks
for that Matt) drives to knees into Angelico’s back for the elimination,
leaving us with Havoc vs. Barrio Negro/Sinestro.

Havoc drops them both with a double back elbow. A double cross body does
the same and a standing moonsault gets rid of Negro to tie it at one.
Sinestro kicks Havoc down but misses a moonsault, only to have Catrina
break up the shooting star. Cue Ivelisse again to take care of Catrina so
Havoc can dive onto Sinestro. Now the shooting star can connect to retain
the titles at 9:20.



Rating: C+. Now that’s more like it. This was the kind of high flying
match that it needed to be with all six flying all over the place and
just doing cool stuff. Hopefully that’s it for this feud though as
there’s no reason for them to keep going after the Disciples have lost
twice in a row. Good match though and that’s what it needed to be.

Rey Mysterio is in Dario’s office and says he’s here because of Dragon
Azteca. Dario liked seeing him in the ring last week but Rey is talking
about Dragon Azteca Sr. He blames Matanza for Azteca’s death but Dario
denies any involvement. They drink a toast to Azteca’s memory and that’s
about it.

Mariposa vs. Sexy Star

Star bails to the floor to start but Marty throws her inside for some
hard (ish) punches in the corner. Star’s Black Widow is easily broken up
with a side slam, followed by a Vertebreaker of all things (the Butterfly
Effect) for the pin on Star at 1:25. Nearly a total squash.

Post match Mack gets beaten down.

Dario Cueto holds the Lucha Underground Title and tells Matanza to break
Pentagon’s back. The cage is opened and the champ is loose.

Lucha Underground Title: Pentagon Jr. vs. Matanza

Matanza is defending. Pentagon isn’t sure what to do with him to start so
he goes with shots to the leg. A superkick only staggers the champ a bit
and a backstabber has about the same effect. Matanza sends him outside
and throws Pentagon into the crowd, followed by a whip into the
barricade. Back in and a German suplex has Pentagon shaken and it’s the
Wrath of the Gods (that reverse powerslam) to retain the title at 4:02.

Rating: D+. That’s exactly what this needed to be but I’m not sure on the
idea of squashing Pentagon. My guess is that this leads to rebuilding him
as a monster with Vampiro at his side, which could lead to a big rematch
down the line. At least it was short, which really pushes Matanza as a
monster to be dealt with.

Post match Vampiro gets in the ring to check on Pentagon but gets kicked



in the head. Pentagon is powerbombed through the announcers’ table and
taken out on a stretcher to end the show.

Overall Rating: C. This was a step down from Aztec Warfare but there was
almost no way that wasn’t going to be the case. They had to do something
to follow up on the show and setting up the potential for Pentagon to
rise back up the card after being knocked down is a good idea, assuming
that’s what they do of course. It’s not a great show or anything but as
usual with Lucha Underground, you can come and go with ease and have fun.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of the History of the Intercontinental Title at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B01D4D3EGQ

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

Lucha Underground – March 9,
2016: A Dragon, Time Travel,
And Royal Rumble 2015
Lucha  Underground
Date: March 9, 2016
Location: Lucha Underground Temple, Boyle Heights, California
Commentators: Matt Striker, Vampiro

It’s a big night as Mil Muertes is defending his title tonight against
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Prince Puma and Pentagon Jr. at the same time. Whoever comes out of
tonight’s main event with the title is likely going to face the winner of
Aztec Warfare II which is only two weeks away. Things are starting to
pick up around here and it’s getting more and more awesome every week.
Let’s get to it.

The opening recap focuses on recent incidents, including: Marty the Moth
and his sister torturing Sexy Star, who recruited the Mack for help, Taya
Valkyrie’s debut and the World Title match.

Sexy Star is in the back when the Mack comes in to ask her to be in his
corner tonight against the Moth. Star looks terrified so Mack gives her a
pep talk. This is such a strange looking pairing but I’m kind of digging
it.

Marty Martinez vs. The Mack

Mack goes right after Moth to start and fires off a quick backdrop as
Striker talks about a garden of gratitude growing between Mack and Star.
They’re friends Matt. Just say they’re friends. It’s worked for thousands
of years and I assure you it’s going to work here. Moth sends him out to
the floor and dances a bit as he takes his shirt off. A big dive takes
Mack down again and Moth elbows him in the face for good measure.

Moth misses a top rope splash though and it’s time for a bunch of
suplexes. Mack loads up something off the top but the lights go out and
music starts playing. A woman in a moth costume comes out and scares Star
while also distracting the Mack. Marty drops him again and hits a middle
rope curb stomp for the pin at 3:27.

Rating: D+. As is so often the case, this was much more about the
storyline development than the action itself. Marty is definitely more of
a showman than an in ring performer and that worked well here, but the
action was only as good as it could have been between two not great
workers in three and a half minutes.

Post match Marty introduces his sister as Mariposa, who kicks Star in the
face.



Johnny Mundo workout video.

Video on Fenix, who grew up poor in Mexico but continued to rise from the
ashes until he made it here to Lucha Underground. He’s here to rise again
and prove everyone wrong because myths become legends.

Dragon jumps Jack Evans but here’s PJ Black with nunchucks for a three
way fight. Eventually they beat Drago down but Aerostar time travels in
and helps Drago. Good to see them reference last season a bit more.

Cage vs. Johnny Mundo

No DQ. Actually never mind as Taya comes out instead, saying it’s her
turn because Mundo already beat her.

Cage vs. Taya

Taya slaps him in the face to start so Cage takes her head off with a
clothesline. Cage uses her for some curls before dropping her down in a
heap. A rack neckbreaker gets two so Taya hits him low for a breather.
Some running knees in the corner crush Cage as the announcers argue over
how good Lance Storm (Taya’s trainer) was. Cage powerbombs her against
the post and swears at the crowd a bit before dropping her with two more
powerbombs.

It’s table time and Cage superplexes her from the corner in the ring over
the top and off the apron for a great looking crash. Cue Mundo (it’s
about time) to lay out Cage before pulling out a bunch of stuff,
including a cinder block. As is so often the case though, this takes way
too long and Cage gets up. Some beer bottles to the head have no effect
so it’s Weapon X to put Taya away at 7:02.

Rating: C+. Now this was more like it as they stopped the whole “well we
have to treat her nicely because she’s a woman.” Save for shots to the
face, Taya took harder bumps here than most of the men take with that
superplex being a high spot. Mundo vs. Cage is a good feud which I’m sure
will be played off in Aztec Warfare.

Another Famous B. ad with him referring to himself as a recently retired
underground fighter. We hear a testimonial from someone B. has made



famous, which seems to translate from a loser to a good looking woman.

Ivelisse has gotten herself, Son of Havoc and Angelico a Trios Titles
match next week but if they lose, they’re out of the company. An argument
breaks out as I’m sure you expected.

Aztec Warfare is in two weeks.

Lucha Underground Title: Prince Puma vs. Pentagon Jr. vs. Mil Muertes

Muertes is defending and gets double teamed to start to more effect than
I was expecting. The fans aren’t sure which challenger to get behind so
Muertes powerbombs Puma to make their minds up for them. For some reason
this means it’s time for a Philadelphia Flyers reference from Vampiro as
Muertes sends Pentagon out to the floor. Ever the one to fight the odds,
Puma dives into a tornado DDT to take Pentagon down again.

Muertes actually dives down onto Puma for his biggest spot to date before
all three head into the crowd. Puma gets in a good looking hurricanrana
but Muertes hits a running punch to the face to drop him again. A
powerbomb drops Pentagon in the ring for two but he comes back with a
Sling Blade to put the champ down on the floor, setting up a big dive
over the top.

Puma isn’t going to be one upped so he dives onto both guys for a big
crash. Pentagon runs back in to dive on Muertes, followed by Puma diving
on him as well. The challengers go to fight in the crowd with Pentagon
slamming Puma onto a platform, only to dive onto Muertes again. The champ
gets all fired up so it’s Puma diving onto both guys with a shooting star
out of the crowd. They actually head back to the ring so Puma can kick
Pentagon in the head to set up the 630. Muertes comes in for a very last
second (and possibly edited to fit) save.

A Randy Orton style powerslam gets two on Puma but Pentagon is right
there to break up the Flatliner. Muertes gets dropped with a double
superkick but Pentagon comes out of the corner with a Backstabber for two
on Puma. Striker: “The shrapnel of flesh litters the battlefield!” Uh,
right. Pentagon goes for Puma’s arm but Muertes spears him down for no
logical reason. Another spear drops Puma and it’s a double Flatliner for



a double pin at 12:10.

Rating: A-. This was straight out of the Royal Rumble 2015 with Cena vs.
Rollins vs. Lesnar but with masks and a lot of dives. They did a great
job here of making Muertes out to be someone special as it took two of
the top singles stars to even slow him down. The ending made it even
better with Muertes beating both of them at once, which should write both
of these two off as challengers for now.

Catrina gives them a double lick of death but here’s Fenix to say he’s
cashing in the Gift of the Gods Title next week for a shot at Muertes.

Overall Rating: B+. I got into this one more than most of the season so
far and a lot of that is due to Muertes being in action. He’s one of the
strongest stars on the show and you really feel like something special is
happening when he’s out there. Above all else though they set up two big
matches for next week before Aztec Warfare the next week. In other words,
instead of all the potential they keep setting up, we’re actually seeing
these matches and stories paying off. That’s the big change that this
promotion needed and it’s much better as a result.

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up my new
book of the Complete Monday Nitro Reviews Volume IV at Amazon
for just $3.99 at:

http://www.amazon.com/dp/B01AXP08DK

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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